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PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord that Thérèse 
made a profession of faith. 

• Praise the Lord that the Bible 
Club has more chi ldren 
coming. 

• Praise the Lord for the 
excellent attendance at church 
since our return. 

• Pray for growth for the 
services at Luchon. 

• Pray for spiritual growth in 
the church of Saint-Gaudens. 

• Pray for the financial need to 
h a v e 3 0 , 0 0 0 J o h n a n d 
Romans shipped from the US 
to France for the Tour de 
France. 

• Pray for the salvation of our 
children. 

• Pray for fruit at the Bible 
stand at the market.

30,000 John and Romans 
 We are looking forward to the evangelistic outreach at the Tour 
de France this summer. One of our supporting churches is working at 
preparing 30,000 John and Romans with a special cover for the Tour 
de France. Please pray that the Lord would provide the finances for the 
shipping and import fees. We are looking forward to a college team 
from the US that will be coming to help with this outreach.

 What a great blessing it has been to be back home 
serving the Lord where he has called us to minister. We have 
been blessed to see people grow in 
their walk with the Lord, and also 
additional people coming to the 
church. Several of these people 
have come previously to the church 
and have started coming back. 
Thérèse is one of these recent additions. Please pray that she 
would grow in her new found faith in Christ. There is a strong 

possibility that she will move away from the 
area. Pray that she would have victory over 
certain difficulties that she is facing. 
 Please be in prayer for the services in 
Luchon. It has been a little difficult to have 
consistency in those who attend the service. 
Several have also moved away from the area. 

 I had the great blessing to teach at a Bible institute in 
northeastern France during the first week of 
March. It was encouraging to see the students 
desiring to grow and learn about our Creator. 
Please pray that God would lead in the life of 
one young man in particular. He is 
considering coming and doing a short 
“internship” with us this summer.
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